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Executive Summary 
 

The Department of Port Control is requesting authority to amend Ordinance 692-2021, 
for various services needed for on-going mandatory environmental compliance for the 
Department of Port Control. 
 
Background/Purpose:  
The Department of Port Control is requesting to amend Ordinance 692-2021, for various 
services needed for on-going mandatory environmental compliance for the Department of 
Port Control. The Department is requesting to add additional scopes of services, including 
analytical, laboratory, regulatory, in order to comply with local, state, and federal 
requirements. The Department is also requesting to add additional funding sources to pay 
for contracts authorized under this ordinance.  
 
Section 9, line 3, after “001,”, insert “60 SF 141, from the fund or funds to which are 
credited any grants received, and other funds approved by the Director of Finance.” 


